
Louisiana Operations Community Advisory Panel (CAP) Meeting 
December 13, 2017 
Meeting Summary 
 
Present CAP Members:  Dow Members: 
Mitchell Ourso   Eduardo Do Val 
Deano Moran    Stacey Gautreau 
Polly Higdon    David Wilson 
Riley “Pee Wee” Berthelot  Larry Rushing 
Wes Watts    Fran Comeaux 
Jamie Hanks 
Gary Spillman 
 
The CAP meeting was held at the Dow House in Plaquemine. 
 
Dave Wilson, Louisiana Operation’s Responsible Care Leader, informed the group about current 
flaring. The flaring is the result of a 3 week turnaround that is nearing completion.  Dave also 
shared with CAP members the processes being conducted at our new Poly D facility as we clear 
the lines to being start up.    
 
LAO is on target to finish the year strong in safety and environmental with 12.9M Manhours 
logged on site.   Dow’s Julie Roussel received the MVP of EHS Committee at the Louisiana 
Chemical Association Annual meeting. 
 
Wilson also gave the CAP members a brief update on activities conducted during the 3nd 
quarter pursuant to the cooperative agreement pertaining to implementation of groundwater 
remediation and reminded the CAP members that they receive copies of the quarterly 
summary of cooperative agreement activities in the mail. 
 
Eduardo Do Val, LAO Site Director, announced his new assignment effective February 1st.  He 
will be the Site Leader for the Dupont site in Orange, Texas.  Kevin Cadien, currently the Site 
Leader at the Orange site will become the LAO Site Leader.    
 
The company’s first quarter results as DowDupont were positive.  Sales, volume and price was 
up.  EBITDA in operations increased.  The focus remains on the merger regulations and splitting 
the company into three strong companies. 
 
Stacey Chiasson Gautreau, Louisiana Public Affairs Leader, announced that LAO received 
Manufacturer of the Year by LABI.  Dow’s Zenille Saunders and Tommy Faucheux have been 
selected as Top 20 Industry Leaders under 40.  And, a new class of PTEC interns has started 
their assignment at Dow, bringing our 2017 total to 36 PTEC interns.   
 
Dow Ambassadors have visited every local high school and participated in Iberville’s Career 
Connections event in order to recruit for apprentices.  Another 15 apprentices are enrolled in 



the program this year.  Our Apprenticeship Program has become the first to be registered in 
Louisiana by the Workforce Commission and Department of Labor. 
 
Dow volunteers have served 10,258 hours of service to our community so far this year and 
invested over $1Million. 
 
  


